JUNE 12, 2017

## TOWN CLERK'S RECORD BOOK

**ROAD & BRIDGE** 

The Lockport Township Board of Trustees met at Lockport Township Government Building, Community Center, 1463 S. Farrell Road, Lockport, Illinois on Monday June 12, 2017 at 8:12 PM with Supervisor Ron Alberico presiding.

Present were Trustees Gregg Bickus, Barb Boyce, Barb Delaney and Dean Morelli, Clerk Denise Rumchak. Highway Commissioner John Cielenski, Collector Lance McCalla, Attorney Gary Mueller and Deputy Clerk Jessica Strickland. Also present were- See attendance sheet. Absent was Assessor Debbi Mason. The meeting agenda was posted at the Lockport & Crest Hill Libraries, Lockport Township Government Building, the Lockport Township website (Clerk's section) and also on the Community Center door.

On a Motion of Delaney, seconded by Boyce to approve the minutes from the previous regular monthly meeting held on May 8, 2017 and the public hearing meeting held on May 18, 2017

## MOTION CARRIED

On a Motion of Bickus, seconded by Morelli to approve total bills and payroll in the amount of \$196,154.90. Roll call vote resulted in Alberico Aye, Bickus Aye, Boyce Aye, Delaney Aye and Morelli Aye.

### **MOTION CARRIED**

Citizens Wishing to Address the Board: Resident Terry Broadhurst stated at the last meeting there was discussion about some safety concerns in the Fairmont area. He thanked Commissioner Cielenski and Supervisor Alberico for their immediate response and help in this area.

Commissioner's Report-

- Chipping has been taking place on Thursday and Friday of every other week. Commissioner Cielenski asked for advance notice if any citizen is interested in obtaining chipping pieces.
- Commissioner Cielenski thanked Homer Tree Service for their help with the two dead trees in Fairmont.
- Employees are shoveling asphalt.
- A security camera has been place at Harvard Hill to try to stop dumping in this location.

Clerk Rumchak asked Commissioner Cielenski if he has purchased the signs for St. John Vianney Catholic Church. Commissioner Cielenski commented he has placed an order with two different companies and hopes to have the signs posted before the next Township meeting.

Trustee Boyce thanked Commissioner Cielenski for his help with removing weeds at the Township property.

Supervisor Alberico stated the Highway Department needs to pass an Ordinance for the prevailing wage act every year.

On a Motion of Boyce, seconded by Delaney to approve Ordinance No. 2017-3 (Prevailing Wage Act). Roll call vote resulted in Alberico Aye, Bickus Aye, Boyce Aye, Delaney Aye and Morelli Aye.

# **MOTION CARRIED**

Other Business- Supervisor Alberico read an email thanking Commissioner Cielenski and his team for the work that was performed on Hemlock Street.

On a Motion of Delaney, seconded by Boyce to adjourn the meeting at 8:21 PM.

## **MOTION CARRIED**